





- Youth Policy Watch a new bulletin
- International Year of Youth: Dialogue and mutual understanding

→ General

- Goodbye to Sarah
- Welcome to Liza

EFIL VOLUNTEER SUMMER SUMMIT 2010 — PREPARATORY WORK IN PROGRESS

Shortly after celebrating the start of a new year, the Summer Summit's preparatory team met in Budapest, Hungary. A lot was covered at the meeting: the objectives of this year's Summit were set, a decision was taken on the participation fees, the workshop topics and the programme were discussed. The team also visited the venue at Zanka, which turned out to be perfect for the needs of such a large scale event!



On the last day of the meeting the prep-team met with some members of the Summit's support team, a group of 17 enthusiastic Hungarian volunteers.

Meanwhile the new VSS10 website is up and running. Don't forget to pay a visit and get informed about the prep-team and the host country Hungary and of course about the Summer Summit itself. The calls, workshop topics, and the event schedule will be published online. Check out the website at

Check out the website a http://www.efilsummersummit.org.

The call for trainers and participants will come out this upcoming week. The first deadline for submitting applications has been set for 28th April. The final application deadline is 23rd May.



Study Session in Strasbourg (Photo: EFIL)

INDEX

→ EFIL trainings and projects

- EFIL Volunteer Summer Summit 2010 - preparatory work in progress
- Heading for our 3rd Intercultural Dialogue Day - 30 September 2010
- ECTP 2010
- Study session on European Citizenship in Strasbourg
- Good progress in EurAfrican Partnership for Change
- Comenius project Teacher Training on pupil exchanges
- ICL seminar
- Governance Seminar

→ Partner news

- Partner news
- Summer Academy AFS Germany
- Belgian AFS organisations unite to celebrate the new year
- AFS Egypt participating in Anna Lindh Forum in Barcelona
- Focus on AFS Belgian Flanders

→ Europe and the world

There is still a lot of work to be done but everyone involved is doing their level best to make the EFIL Volunteer Summer Summit 2010 in Hungary an even bigger success then its previous two editions!

HEADING FOR OUR 3RD INTERCULTURAL DIALOGUE DAY – 30 SEPTEMBER 2010



On 24 September 2009, volunteers of no less than 20 partner organisations all over Europe made a joint effort to set up activities in some continent, locations across the including creativity workshops, school youth activities, debates, panel discussion, concerts, movie screenings, street entertainment, markets. competitions, etc. INTERCULTURAL DIALOGUE DAY 2009 was a great success. Just like last year, the EFIL Secretariat in Brussels has compiled a selection of activities in an attractive, colourful 24 pages booklet. We invite you all to have a look at the IDD booklet on the EFIL website. Just follow the link: http://efil.afs.org/ - homepage.

Following the success of the first two editions - 2008 and 2009 - we are now heading for INTERCULTURAL DIALOGUE DAY 2010 to take place on 30 September, the last Thursday of the month. The IDD booklets 2008 and 2009 (both can be found on EFIL's website) will give our partner organisations all over Europe plenty of inspiration to start planning. The ultimate goal for IDD2010 is to include as many chapters across Europe as possible. Wouldn't it be great if volunteers in every chapter in 25 countries in Europe were to be involved somehow in the celebration of intercultural dialogue September 2010?

Spread the news and let's get started for INTERCULTURAL DIALOGUE DAY 2010!

ECTP 2010

107 young people, 13 countries, more than 20 spoken languages, 4 days of workshops, a team of 20 committed AFS volunteers, 900 sandwiches & many bottles of water, a lot of cubic meters of rain and dozens of fun... These were just some of the ingredients of year's pilot last Brussels Camp of the European Citizenship Trimester Programme. Following the great success of the memorable first Brussels Camp in November 2009, the 2^{nd} edition of this event has already entered its planning phase!

What do we expect? The camp will take place between 28 November and 2 December 2010 in Brussels and according to the initial estimates as communicated by our AFS partners, it will gather around 165 students from all over Europe after they come back from their trimester exchange to another European country. The young people will be accommodated in the now famous and beloved bу centre. Destelheide educational perfectly adapted to the needs of the Camp and the students. As last year, we are planning visits to European institutions so that ECTP participants can get the ultimate feeling of being in the heart of Europe.

Having gathered feedback and evaluation from offices, the Camp team, volunteers and participants, there are a good number of new ideas that we want to develop for the upcoming ECTP camp - we are looking forward to make it an inspiring activity that attracts great public attention!

The preparatory team for the 2010 Camp will be formed soon, following a call for members.

Stay tuned for the latest info and spread the word among your volunteers and organisations for this unique truly European event!

STUDY SESSION ON EUROPEAN CITIZENSHIP IN STRASBOURG

The first EFIL training activity in the new year 2010 was the study session "Responsible citizens of intercultural Europe – exploring the link between intercultural competence and citizenship" in Strasbourg, France.



Study Session in Strasbourg (Photo: EFIL)

It was an intensive week, from the 31st of January to the 7th of February, focused on topics like Identity, Diversity, Human Rights, Intercultural Competences, Citizenship, Europe, Responsibility much more. The 30 much, participants from 15 European countries, the six members of the preparatory team and the two guest speakers had long and profound discussions about the themes mentioned above. Discussions which were usually taken out of the workshop room continued at lunch, dinner and during free time.

The preparatory team with members from all corners of Europe, managed to create a great atmosphere, which was appreciated and enjoyed by everyone involved. Thanks to the many hours and the great work put into the preparation of this study session by the team, things went smoothly and participants could enjoy a well planned programme providing them with many opportunities to exchange ideas and views.



(Photo: EFIL)

The European Youth Centre, which accommodated all trainers participants during the study session, provided the group with everything they needed for an efficient and fruitful week. The outcomes and results from this study session will hopefully be visible in future local, national and international activities and are also going to be part of the report produced in the months to come.

GOOD PROGRESS IN EURAFRICAN PARTNERSHIP FOR CHANGE

Good progress has been made in the project "EURAFRICAN PARTNERSHIP FOR CHANGE". The project, sponsored by the European Commission, aims at empowering our African network partners, perfectly fits in with the network's increased focus on Africa as seen in the AFS Vision 2020 and the discussions on network priorities at the World Congress in Kuala Lumpur last October.



Twenty-four experienced volunteers twelve European **AFS** Belgium organisations (Austria, Flanders, Denmark, Spain, Finland, Germany, Hungary, Iceland, Italy, Latvia and Portugal) and three African partners (Ghana, South Africa and Kenya) will travel to Africa in the first half of 2010, where they will be involved in feasibility studies and trainings aimed at volunteers and staff in the three participating African countries. In a week-long closing seminar in Vienna, Austria, in August all 2010, participants will together to share their experiences.

Meanwhile, all participants have been selected, and project preparations are ongoing. Our African partners have given input regarding their training needs, and a training programme is being developed.

As you can see, our search for a logo has been successful. The magnificent design above is a creation from Fabio Villa, AFS Volunteer in the Italian Monza chapter. Congratulations, Fabio, eternal fame and recognition will come your way, and we now know where to find you if we need a logo for future projects.

Project milestones:

- November 2009: First Steering Group meeting, Portugal
- December 2009: recruitment of participants
- March 2010: Feasibility Study & Trainings Ghana (Accra, Cape Coast and Sunyani)
- April 2010: Feasibility Study & Trainings South Africa (Gauteng, Western Cape and KwaZulu-Natal)

- April/May 2010: 2nd Steering Group meeting, South Africa
- June 2010: Feasibility Study & Trainings - Kenya (Nairobi, Southern Rift Valley and Coastal Region)
- August 2010: 'Empowering Our EurAfrican Partnership' International Seminar, Vienna, Austria
- October 2010: 3rd Steering Group meeting (skype call)

COMENIUS PROJECT – TEACHER TRAINING ON PUPIL EXCHANGES

In 2010 the European Commission Lifelong Learning Programme starts the first secondary school pupil exchanges under the Comenius Subprogramme. EFIL and its Member Organisations aim at exploring the possible role of AFS in this new European Programme. Providing training possibilities and offering expertise to schools and teachers, are potential services that can be offered by AFS organisations.

This is where the idea of a large-scale initiative, hopefully to be supported by the Lifelong Learning EU scheme, came on to the agenda. Together with 7 AFS organisations (Austria, Czech Republic, Denmark, France, Germany, and Portugal) and in coltaly ESHA (European operation with School Heads Association), EFIL is preparing a proposal for Multilateral Project to last almost 2 years in 2011-2012.

The core of this project is the organisation of national teacher training events on youth exchanges in the 7 project countries. Each national training course will be in the language of the project country. A group of travelling international trainers will assist at the national training events and ensure common standards. The training events will be documented and evaluated, resulting in a Training Package for each country. Training Package will be used to assist schools on a more regular basis in the years to come. A European

Teachers' Seminar 2012 will in provide teachers with the opportunity ideas and to share experiences about youth exchanges, intercultural education and Comenius Pupil Exchange scheme.

EFIL will be the main coordinator of the project, yet there are many tasks which will be carried out by the involved AFS organisations. They will be responsible for the organisation and execution of the national training events and packages, as well as the recruitment of trainers and participants for national events.



Lifelong Learning Programme

The results of this funding application are expected in the summer of 2010 – more information on the possible next steps will follow as soon as this news arrives!

ICL SEMINAR

Many you have already noticed this event in the training events overview for 2010 - it is great to see the interest raised by the project already!

The idea of the seminar is to bring together about 25 participants volunteers and staff from within AFS network (primarily from Europe) who deal with Intercultural Learning educational frameworks within the organisation. In brief, we aim at the ICL experts in Partner Organisations, work conceptually on approaches, are members of ICL Task Forces and such-like, are involved in external co-operations on this topic, additional educational background in ICL, etc.

The 5 days of the seminar will focus on a deep a reflection and debate on the AFS situation in ICL, in addition

to a look at external developments in the field. It is planned to include:

- an overview of our own expertise and internal resources;
- a look at the work done by other NGO, institutional and academic players in the field (possibly identifying synergies);
- critical discussion about our own educational frameworks and approaches;
- conclusions for future actions resulting from the above.

Interactive working methods will be chosen to maximise exchange of practices, opinions and peer learning - hence the profile of the targeted

participants group.



Maison Kamerzell

The Preparatory/Facilitation Team of the project includes a spectrum of backgrounds and perspectives within the network:

- Florin Feldmann (member of Trainer Pools in EFIL and European Youth Forum, volunteer of AFS Germany);
- Hazar Yildirim (member of EFIL's European Pool of Trainers, former President of Turkish AFS Volunteers' Association, current staff of AFS Turkey);
- Elisabeth Hardt (current Co-Chair of AFS Germany, former Secretary General of EFIL);
- Mark Taylor (external freelance trainer, expert in intercultural education and youth work, co-author of Council of Europe T-Kits)
- Izabela Jurczik (EFIL's Training Coordinator and the overall coordinator of the project)

The project involves also other prominent AFS figures as advisors - among others, the members of the ICL Work Group Dr. Roberto Ruffino (AFS Italy and Chair of the Board of EFIL) and Annette Gisevius (AFS Germany). In addition, external experts/guests from the ICL field will be invited to give input during the seminar itself.

The Preparatory team will meet in person in Brussels in the first days of March, to work out the details of the seminar programme. The call for participants, with exact information about the profile expected, participation fees and practical issues, will be sent out in February.

Please book your agendas already, if you - or other people in your countries - feel you are among the targeted people. Stay tuned for further information in February.

GOVERNANCE SEMINAR

With great pleasure we are announcing that the upcoming EFIL Governance and Leadership Seminar for national Board Members from all over the network is now confirmed to take place in Stockholm, Sweden from 26 till 29 August 2010.



We very much hope that the meeting will attract both EFIL and non-European Board Members. Through its specially designed formula - with new unique sessions and interactive approaches - the seminar will attempt

to address the expectations of both newly elected and experienced Board Members, including Board Chairs and those who attended induction and governance seminars in the past. The contents will focus on:

- leadership skills needed by Board Members;
- addressing challenges specifically encountered by Board Members as leaders of volunteer networks;
- strategic planning at national level and its connection to the Vision of the Network worldwide.

The training will be co-ordinated by the European Federation for Intercultural Learning (EFIL). The role of Course Director was kindly accepted by a volunteer trainer, member of the European Pool of Trainers and current Board Chair of AFS Austria, Philipp Wagner.

The call for registrations, including the final information about the participation fees, is planned to be issued in April/May. In the meantime EFIL is pursuing opportunities for external funding for the event, to keep the fee at a very reasonable level.

Please approach EFIL's Training Coordinator, should you have any questions about the event. Book your agendas and stay tuned for further information in April/May!

PARTNER NEWS

In each edition of EFILife, we dedicate some space to partner news, including personnel changes as well as relevant events that have taken place over the past month.

AFS Czech Republic is happy to announce that they have received financial support from the European Social Fund (through the Ministry of Education of Czech Republic) to do workshops on intercultural learning at schools, as a three year project for the total of 150.000 USD. AFS Belgium French has entered a new

partnership with its Youth National Agency allowing Community Service Programme candidates to apply for a partial scholarship of up to 1.800 Euro per participant.



Participants in the Nordic meeting (photo: AFS Sweden)

Promoting the Nordic region cooperation, last December Sweden hosted a Nordic staff meeting with participants from Norway, Denmark and Finland. They met in Stockholm, and the focus was on sharing knowledge and expertise, best practices on sending, hosting, support volunteer development, strengthening relationships between the Nordic partners.



AFS India staff members with Annegrethe Hansen, Danish teacher (photo: AFS Denmark)

AFS India welcomed the second batch of teachers from Denmark under the Teacher Exchange programme which has been initiated by AFS Denmark. Indian teachers had come to Denmark

in August 2009 for 3 months. AFS Denmark's teacher exchange programme is with India, China and Turkey. And there's more international about **AFS** news Denmark. lust before Christmas, Morten Sivertsen (former Chair of the Board of AFS Denmark) and Lene Godiksen (Programme Director) went to Kenya to train a group of Kenyan volunteers and Board members.

In December, AFS Tunisia organised a two day cultural orientation for all year programme participants aiming at enabling them to associate with the local culture and to become familiar and comfortable with local rituals and customs. Included were a visit to the Tunisian National School of the Arts of Circus, a tour in the old city, a visit to a cinema school and to the Technological Park of "Ghazella".

AFS Turkey announced that their annual Summer Programme will include a special option this summer. The regular programme begins on June 28 and participants will stay with Turkish families until 8 August. A second programme will be on offer, which includes 2 week-long camps between home stays with CADDEBOSTAN

(www.caddebostan.org), a very experienced partner and member of International Camping Fellowship.

AFS Switzerland has re-launched their new website: afs.ch. The site is available in German and will soon be translated in French too. Late December, AFS Latvia moved to a new office. The new address: AFS Latvia, Blaumana Str 38/40, Riga, LV-1011, Latvia. Phones and e-mail addresses remain the same.



Time to focus on some staff updates now. AFS Spain is proud to present its new Partner Director, Juan Luis Carril Cuesta. Since 4 January he joined the Madrid office. In its

message to the AFS network the Board of AFS Spain adds a special word of thanks to Marcel Krause and the staff team for their much appreciated work during the transition months the organisation through. Meanwhile, Denmark has announced the departure of Lis Jensen, Rasmus Tvenstrup and Karen Tinggard. New arrivals in the office in Copenhagen are Louis Hansen and Niels Marty. And we stay in Scandinavia, with the news that AFS Sweden has started the year with three new colleagues: Jenny Eriksson (Sending Coordinator), Ulrika Bredolo (Hosting Coordinator, together with Märta Linnros) and Marcel Grünninger (Hosting Volunteer Coordinator). Lisa Axio has left the team in Stockholm.

From Sweden, it's a small step to the neighbours, where **AFS** Norway reports that Cecilie Jacobsen has left. Helle Gravli is returning for a part time position after a long sick leave, Hilde Hustad is joining the sending team. As from April, AFS Norway also hires a new Programme Assistant, **Thomas** Kagnes, currently serves his military service as a conscious objector in the Oslo office. There are also some changes on the hosting side: Turid Lystrup is returning to work, and Tiril Krogh who was standing in for Turid, will be leaving in March. Marthe Broendbo has been working as Programme Assistant over the past few months and has now assumed this function as permanent staff. And to close the long list of AFS Norway staff news, Naila Franca who joined the office last autumn, has now been given a permanent post, joining Liv-Heidi in the OD team.

That's it for this month. Do let us know what's happening in your offices!

SUMMER ACADEMY AFS GERMANY

In the summer of 2010 the first "Summer Academy on Intercultural Experience" will take place Karlsruhe, in the south of Germany. It will be cooperatively organized by Karlshochschule International University and AFS Germany. approaches relevant topics in the field of intercultural management and communication and is intended to foster the intercultural perspective within the field of management theory well as to develop applied solutions for the problems in business and society.

The Summer Academy will last three weeks (16 August - 3 September 2010) and students can enrol for either two or three weeks. The academy will offer lectures on Intercultural Communication, Intercultural Management, Cultures and Conflicts, European Cultural Studies, Intercultural Training and Coaching as well as Intercultural Teams and Leadership.

All courses will include workshop sessions with complementary theoretical and practical content offered by academic staff and AFS-trainers which are experts with large experience in international environments.

For the AFS network the Summer Academy offers several possibilities: AFS volunteers and staff can use this opportunity for their own further education; special early bird prices for AFSers are available as scholarship options; as undergraduate students can obtain up to six European credit points for their participation; experienced AFStrainers can multiply their knowledge at the Summer Academy. In a team with a faculty member they will teach one of the 5-day courses.

For more information please visit the webpage http://summeracademy-karlsruhe.org/

Are you an experienced trainer and interested in being a part of the Summer Academy? AFS Germany is looking for trainers to facilitate the practical parts of the courses. The call for trainers is now online and can be found here:

www.afs.de/summeracademy

For more information you can also contact Manuel Schwinn (Manuel.Schwinn@afs.org) or Annette Gisevius (Annette.Gisevius@afs.org) at AFS Germany.

BELGIAN AFS ORGANISATIONS UNITE TO CELEBRATE THE NEW YEAR

For the third year running, the AFS organisations based in Belgium came together for a new year's lunch and reception. AFS BFR played the perfect host and brought together 32 AFS staff from Belgium Flanders, Belgium French and the European Federation for Intercultural Learning (EFIL) to celebrate the start of a new year with a drink and a bite. A most enjoyable time was spent together.



(Photo: EFIL)

Special guest was Mattheus Bleijenberg, newly appointed Partner Director of AFS NED, who came over from Vinkeveen in the Netherlands, to meet his colleagues in neighbouring Belgium.



(Photo: EFIL)

AFS EGYPT PARTICIPATING IN ANNA LINDH FORUM IN BARCELONA

AFS Egypt has been chosen for an ALF-sponsored participation in the "Anna Lindh Forum 2010", to be held in Barcelona, Spain, on 4-7 March 2010.

Their project, the Intercultural Peace Caravan, which was partially funded by the Anna Lindh Foundation among the 1001 actions of 2008, was selected to be presented. The project was an initiative put together by AFS Egypt and involved a group of 42 youth of different nationalities. In a bus they toured 7 cities in Egypt, each time stopping for a day or two, allowing the participants on the caravan to visit the city and interact local youth in workshops, with presentations, community service, this way creating a platform for communication. The Peace Caravan focused on the importance intercultural learning as a key tool in promoting understanding ultimately peace. The purpose was to empower the youth, and make them realize that peace is something they can create, promote and make happen.

The Anna Lindh Forum 2010 is a major civil society gathering for the promotion of intercultural across the Mediterranean region organized bу the Anna Lindh Foundation in partnership with the Institute the European of

Mediterranean, Head of the ALF Spanish Network.



Intercultural Peace Caravan (photo: AFS Egypt)

The Forum aims to give new momentum to the cooperation among civil society organisations committed to intercultural dialogue in the Union for the Mediterranean region and to enrich the activities of the forty-three National Networks of the Anna Lindh Foundation.

FOCUS ON AFS BELGIAN FLANDERS

In every issue of EFILife, we put the spotlight on one of EFIL's Member Organisations. With the limited space available, focus will be on the organisational structure. This month we give the floor to AFS Belgium Flanders.



In august 2009 AFS-Belgium Flanders (BFL) got a new Chair and a new

National Director. Enough to cause a lot of turbulences in the organisation, you would think. Of course these changes did not pass without being noticed, but BFL could continue on the paths which had been taken the years before. Partners who work with AFS BFL can still rely on the quality that has been guaranteed in the past.

The change came main in the organisation of the staff structure. Marcel Kerff, the new National Director, confirmed Helga Schepers as Programme Director and Kaat Niels as the head of the Financial Department. The structure of the other sections has been changed. They are now grouped together as

the 'Organisation Development Team' (ODT), with Griet Labee as the team Director, and the Programme Team (PT), which is composed of a section responsible for the school programmes and another dealing with 18+-programmes. Here we also find the staff members responsible for counselling and for travel. In the ODT several people are working on communication, external well as internal. Others are concentrating on volunteer development. Also the reception and the office management section can be found here. Last but not least, the Financial Department keeps an eye on organisation's revenues and expenses.

Through this reorganisation the team of BFL is ready to answer the challenges and to work towards the realisation of Vision 2020. In the past AFS BFL was a front runner in many new initiatives and it is ready to continue in that direction. At the same time the consolidation of the quality in all the programmes and services will be the target. Their motto: "only if our clients and our partners are satisfied, we are satisfied...".

YOUTH POLICY WATCH — A NEW BULLETIN



The European Youth Forum Youth Policy Watch is a new biweekly bulletin to

follow youth policy and youth-related topics in Europe. Putting together official information, media coverage and other sources, the Youth Policy Watch is aimed at anyone who is interested in knowing more about youth in Europe. It is available both in English and in French, and is intended to be read by all who are interested in the field of youth, whether it be Member Organisations of the Forum, institutions, the media, civil society and any young person who may have an interest. You can by following the subscribe link

http://www.youthforum.org/en/node/1892

INTERNATIONAL YEAR OF YOUTH: DIALOGUE AND MUTUAL UNDERSTANDING



The United Nations recently announced that the year starting on 12 August 2010 and ending on 12 August 2011 will be the

International Year of Youth: Dialogue and Mutual Understanding. This is done in an effort to harness the energy, imagination and initiative of the world's youth in overcoming the challenges facing humankind, from enhancing peace to developing mutual understanding between people of different cultures.

United The Nations Alliance of Civilizations is part a small bу steering committee lead United Nations Programme on Youth and tasked with the international coordination of this important initiative. In the coming months, about the consultations proposed objectives, key messages, list of activities, etc. will be held. In parallel and importantly, this, most and regional national youth organisations will be strongly encouraged to take ownership over this initiative and raise awareness about the leadership role that youth play in fostering dialogue and mutual understanding. You are encouraged to consult the following United Nations website for regular updates: http://social.un.org/youthyear.

GOODBYE TO SARAH

End of January, Sarah Spilker's term as an intern with EFIL came to an end. Sarah started her internship on Ist December 2009. Originally from Germany, she was living and studying in the Netherlands for the past two years. The internship at EFIL was part

of her studies in International Communication. She now moves on to China for a semester long study period at the university in Beijing. To add to the adventure she decided to travel to Beijing... by train!



other Among things, Sarah took of the preparation and the actual design of the compilation booklet of the "Intercultural Dialogue Day 2009". Her work included

communication with EFIL's Member Organisations for the collection and selection of materials (articles, photos, videos) for the final product, a 24 pages booklet, to be used for the official report for the European Commission (sponsor of the project) and soon to be distributed to all project partners.

We wish Sarah the best of luck and look forward to be updated on her further adventures in life.

WELCOME TO LIZA

My name is Eliza Popper and I come from Hungary, a wonderful country you will all discover this summer when coming to the 3rd EFIL Volunteer Summer Summit (VSSIO)!

I was a YFU exchange student in West Virginia, USA in 2005/2006. Later on I became a devoted AFS volunteer. Last year I was a participant at the EFIL Volunteer Summer Summit in Istanbul where I met hundreds of amazing people. It's there that I made up my mind: I want to be an intern at the EFIL office. Well, here I am. I moved to Brussels

at the beginning of February. I'm still exploring this magnificent city and I'm still getting to know the office. From now on I dedicate most of my time to the VSSIO. I am following up all kinds

Partnership for

Partnership for Change project, Steering Group

Change project, South

meeting, South Africa

Intercultural Learning Seminar, Strasbourg,

EFIL Board meeting,

HOO Retreat and

EFIL Extra-ordinary

General Assembly,

Sernhac, France

EFIL Volunteer

Summer Summit,

Training for

trainers.

Hungary

Hungary

Nice, France

EurAfrican

Africa

France

28 April - I May EurAfrican

19-30 April

10-16 May

4-6 June

6-9 June

31 July-7 Aug.

4-9 August

of things concerning the Summit, so in case you have any questions, I will be the one you need to get in touch with.



While in Belgium I am also doing an semester in Hasselt, Erasmus beautiful little city not too far from Brussels. I am in the second year of completing BAdegree my Communication and Media Studies, majoring in International Communication. Four days a week, I will be in the EFIL office, one day I'll spend at the university in Hasselt. I am really looking forward to the upcoming seven months with EFIL!

CALENDAR 2010		23-27 August	Closing Seminar EurAfrican
12-14 February	EFIL Board meeting, Rome, Italy		Partnership for Change project, Vienna, Austria
26-28 February	Volunteer training, Sarajevo, Bosnia- Herzegovina	30 September	Intercultural Dialogue Day
		8-10 October	EFIL Board meeting,
I-5 March	Programme Directors meeting, Sarajevo,		Belgium
	Bosnia-Herzegovina	28 Nov – 2 Dec	European Citizenship
8-19 March	EurAfrican Partnership for Change project, Ghana		Trimester Programme Brussels Camp
II-I2 April	Training Advisory Body meeting, Zürich, Switzerland		

Editor: Paul Claes,

Layout: Alexander Müller

Contributions: Paul Claes, Izabela Jurczik, Ilyana Panteleeva, Alexander Müller, Eliza

Popper

Many thanks to all those who have contributed to this issue of EFILife.

Please do not hesitate to share with us your comments and suggestions.

We welcome your contributions!

If you would like to subscribe to (or unsubscribe from) this Newsletter, please contact the EFIL Secretariat at: efilife@efil.be.

Reproduction of texts and pictures is authorised provided, the sources are quoted.

To receive further information about EFIL, please check our website http://efil.afs.org or contact efil@efil.be.

